
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:   NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:      County 24 / Hickory Drive Reversion  
 
MEETING DATE:   November 16, 2021 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Hickory Drive and County 24 is the short stretch of road by Subway and McDonald’s.  When the 
intersection to Highway 52 was taken out and moved down to its existing location that portion 
of the road remained a county road.  The county road to the west was reverted back to the 
township but this stretch was not taken care of and remains in the county’s possession.  Greg 
Isakson, Goodhue County Engineer was in attendance at the Public Works Commission to 
discuss the reversion to a city street.  He stated that the county during their mill and overlay of 
County 20/ 4th street would also complete a Mill and Overlay on Hickory Drive.  Then the 
reversion to the city would take place and the city would be responsible for maintenance of the 
street in the future.       
 
After discussion the Public Works Commission recommends unanimously to revert that section 
of street from County 20/4th Street to Highway 52 including the cul-de-sac back to the City of 
Cannon Falls after a complete Mill and Overlay has been completed.   
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Based on the Public Works Recommendation please approve the reversion of County 
24/Hickory Drive after a Mill and Overlay has been completed.   
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please approve the reversion of County 24 / Hickory Drive to the City of Cannon Falls after a 
Mill and Overlay has been completed from County 20 / 4th Street to Highway 52 including the 
cul-de-sac.   








